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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HEALTH AND WELLBEING SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE 

HELD ON 14th JULY 2020 
 
 

 
PRESENT: Councillor R Ford (Chair), Councillors P Brindley, A Farrell, 

M J Greatorex, J Faulkner, R Kingstone, S Peaple and R Rogers 

 

 County Councillor County Councillor T Clements 

 

CABINET Councillor Michelle Cook 

 

 
The following officers were present: Tina Mustafa (Assistant Director 
Neighbourhoods), Joanne Sands (Assistant Director Partnerships), Jo Hutchison 
(Democratic Services, Scrutiny and Elections Officer) and Jodie Small (Legal, 
Democratic and Corporate Support Assistant) 
 
 

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
The Chair reported that Councillor S Pritchard had sent his apologies and 
Councillor A Farrell was present as his substitute.  
 
The Chair further reported that apologies had been received from Councillor D 
Box. 
 

2 APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIR  
 
RESOLVED that Councillor P Brindley be appointed as Vice-Chair 
 
(Moved by Councillor R Ford and seconded by Councillor A Farrell)  
 

3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
The Minutes of the previous Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee held on 
11th March 2020 were approved as a true record. 
 
(Moved by Councillor P Brindley and seconded by Councillor M Greatorex) 
 

4 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
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Councillors S Peaple and P Brindley declared an interest in agenda item 8 as a 
result of their involvement in the anchor organisations referred to in the report.  
However, neither Councillor felt that these interests required them to leave the 
meeting or to preclude them from participating in the discussion.  
 

5 UPDATE FROM THE CHAIR  
 
The Chair thanked members for attending this first remote meeting of the Health 
& Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee. 
 
The Chair welcomed the new members of this Committee; Councillors Richard 
Kingstone, Sheree Peaple and Steven Pritchard, and thanked the retiring 
members for their participation on this committee. 
 
The Chair reminded members that the 2 April 2020 Health & Wellbeing Scrutiny 
Committee meeting had been cancelled.  That meeting had been due to receive a 
safeguarding update, which instead had been circulated to members. The Chair 
requested that members forward any questions or comments to him. 
 

6 UPDATE ON HEALTH RELATED MATTERS CONSIDERED BY 
STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
 
The Chair reminded members that the Staffordshire County Council Digest from 
their meeting on 8th June was included in the agenda pack and invited County 
Councillor T Clements to provide a further update.  County Councillor updated the 
committee on some of the work which had taken place in respect of track and 
trace in care homes.   
 
The Chair reported that at the 6th July Healthy Staffordshire Select Committee 
there had been a discussion on the potential to align, where appropriate, scrutiny 
activity at county and borough level, with the borough taking a more local view.  
Members supported this approach, whilst noting that this would not constrain this 
committee’s ability to scrutinise any relevant areas it considered necessary.  The 
Chair agreed that he would feed this back to the Healthy Staffordshire Select 
Committee.  
 
County Councillor T Clements then left the meeting. 
 

7 FORWARD PLAN  
 
No items were identified from the Forward Plan at this time for this committee’s 
scrutiny. 
 

8 COUNCIL RESPONSE TO COVID-19 - VULNERABLE PEOPLE  
 
The Chair welcomed the Portfolio Holder for Housing Services and Communities, 
Councillor M Cook, and the Assistant Director Partnerships and Assistant Director 
Neighbourhoods who were in attendance to provide an update to the committee 
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on the actions taken to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic and ongoing actions 
around the most vulnerable people in the local community. 
 
Councillor Cook confirmed that supporting vulnerable communities was one of the 
Council’s paramount priorities, and the exceptional response to the COVID-19 
pandemic reflected that.  Councillor Cook invited the officers attending to provide 
an overview of the report for members. 
 
The Officers highlighted: 

 The immediate response from various anchor organisations which locally 
mobilised support to vulnerable groups; 

 The deployment of Council resources to support the anchor organisations; 

 The coordination work of the Local Resilience Forum; 

 The tailored support for homeless people; 

 The successful lottery bid for resources to support the ongoing support 
over the next six months. 

 
The Committee sought and received clarification in the following areas; 

 How support from Staffordshire County Council and Tamworth Borough 
Council interacted.  The officers reported that the county was responsible 
for delivering services to those identified on the clinical vulnerable list, and 
where the county received contact from others within the borough these 
were signposted to local support. 

 The work underway to manage any second wave in cases of COVID-19. 
The officers reported that the environmental health team were involved and 
support would be available for a small localised lockdown if necessary and 
arrangements were in place to provide mutual aid, if there looked to be the 
need for a more widespread local lockdown.  The processes had now been 
established which would be capable of being deployed as necessary. 
Furthermore in terms of the funding and ongoing support for voluntary 
groups, officers responded that this would be addressed through the 
partnership working. 

 The research work commissioned to produce a base line assessment 
which was welcomed by members. 

 The work to support homeless people and the actions which would 
continue to prevent future homelessness.  Officers confirmed that all 
approaches received during the lockdown period were accommodated, 
and proactive work continued in terms of designing a housing plan and to 
address any associated issues. 

 The local situation on domestic abuse during lockdown.  Officers confirmed 
that whilst reported domestic abuse had not shown a great increase, there 
had been some increase in self referrals.  The Assistant Director 
Partnerships agreed to circulate to Members, when available, relevant 
figures on domestic abuse.  

The Officers, Members, and the Portfolio Holder reiterated the massive 
contributions of the voluntary sector, as well as local businesses and officers 
in the council, who had contributed to the partnership led response. 
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RESOLVED that it be recommended to Cabinet that a joint letter from all the 
Leaders of each political group and the Chief Executive be issued to thank all 
anchor organisations involved in the response to COVID-19 in the borough. 
 
(Moved by Councillor R Ford and seconded by Councillor S Peaple) 
 
RESOLVED that the Committee: 

1. Noted and endorsed the contents of the report and actions taken 
2. Thanked anchor organisations, such as Communities Together, for 

their unwavering efforts to support some of the most vulnerable across 
Tamworth Borough Council 

3. Commented on the emerging evidence base and questions as work 
progresses on vulnerability and recovery planning, set out on page 3 of 
this report. 

 
(Moved by Councillor P Brindley and seconded by Councillor S Peaple) 
 
The Chair thanked the Portfolio Holder and Officers for their attendance and they 
then left the meeting. 
 

9 WORK PLAN REVIEW - 2020/2021  
 
The Committee considered the work plan and discussed possible work plan items 
for consideration during the 2020/21 municipal year.  It was agreed that for the 
next committee meeting in September that COVID-19 related matters should take 
precedence.  The Committee further considered that grouping matters under 
three broader topics (physical wellbeing, mental wellbeing and children’s 
wellbeing) could assist with workload prioritisation. 
 
The work plan was updated as follows: 
 

  Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Work Plan 

Work Plan 2020 - 2021 

DATE SUBJECT 

Each meeting Update on Staffordshire County Council matters 
 

Ongoing Together We’re Better / STP - brief update post 
close of initial consultation (end date of initial 
consultation  is 25 August 2019) 
 

Ongoing Working group updates 
 

24th September 2020 Impact of COVID-19 on overall health treatments / 
issues 

24th September 2020 Impact on Young People of COVID-19 
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20th October 2020 / 
ongoing 

Children’s wellbeing, including education (including  
First Response) and mental health issues / anxiety 
 

20th October 2020 Safeguarding update (1) (Councillor Doyle to attend 
and Officers) 
 

TBC Physical wellbeing 
 

TBC Food vulnerability and Healthy Eating 
 

TBC Mental wellbeing – to cover mental health issues in 
Tamworth as well as loneliness and partnerships 
 

TBC The Green Agenda, including Air Quality review 
 

TBC Discharge to Assess and End of Life Care  

TBC Invite representative from the following to attend a 
meeting: 

 Derby & Burton Hospital Trust – update on 
merger 

TBC Barriers to accessing GP Services in relation to 
residents with additional needs / Centralisation of 
some GP Services 
 

Upcoming Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee Meetings 

 24th September 2020 

 20th October 2020 

 8th December 2020 

 26th January 2021 

 24th February 2021 

 

Upcoming Relevant County Council Meetings 
 

 
Healthy Staffordshire Select Committee 

 14th September 2020 

 26th October 2020 

 30th November 2020 

 1st February 2021 

 16th March 2021 
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10 WORKING GROUP REVIEW  
 
The following working groups were agreed: 
 

Topic Working Group Members Next update to full H&W 

Tamworth 
Accessibility 

Councillors Brindley (Chair), 
Faulkner, Greatorex and 
Peaple 

 

Educational 
Attainment & 
Aspiration 

Councillors Ford (Chair), 
Kingston, Faulkner and 
Greatorex 

24th September 2020 

 
 
 

  

 Chair  
 

 

 
 


